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PURPOSE 

This bulletin provides clarification on the requirement for union consent when converting a plan 
to a target benefit plan provision. 

BACKGROUND INFORMATION 

Section 20 (2) (d) of the Act provides that union consent is required where a conversion of a plan 
to a target benefit component may reduce accrued benefits. 

The reference to accrued benefits is to benefits accrued up to the date of conversion. If the plan 
converts on a prospective basis only; that is, the benefits accrued up to the date of conversion are 
preserved and may not be reduced at any time without consent of the Superintendent, then union 
consent is not required. 

If, however, all benefits are converted to a target benefit component and may be reduced at any 
point in the future, without the consent of the Superintendent, then union consent is required. 

TARGET BENEFIT PLAN CONVERSIONS 

We have updated our “Application for Registration of an Amendment to a Pension Plan” form 
which will require Trustees to provide confirmation on whether the trade union has consented to 
the conversion to a target benefit provision. Plans that have already submitted their amendments 
for conversion do not have to resubmit the form. However, we will require confirmation from the 
administrator that the plan received union consent, if union consent is required. 

 

 

http://www.fic.gov.bc.ca/pdf/Pensions/SOP-APP-AMEND_PTD-2015-002.pdf?v=2


PENS 16-006 -2- August 2016  
 

 

MORE INFORMATION  

If you have any questions, you may contact the Superintendent at Pensions@ficombc.ca or by 
phone at 604.660.3555. 

 

 

 

 

 
At the Office of the Superintendent of Pensions, we issue information bulletins to provide technical interpretations and 
positions regarding certain provisions contained in the Pension Benefits Standards Act, Regulations and other pertinent 
legislation. While the comments in a particular part of an information bulletin may relate to provisions of the law in force 
at the time they were made, these comments are not a substitute for the law. The reader should consider the comments in 
light of the relevant provisions of the law in force at the time, taking into account the effect of any relevant amendments to 
those provisions or relevant court decisions occurring after the date on which the comments were made. Subject to the 
above, an interpretation or position contained in an information bulletin generally applies as of the date on which it was 
published, unless otherwise specified. 
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